
Council Notes, March 3, 2010 
 
Hub City Contracting has been working on the Village Hall removing the asbestos 
contaminated zonolite from the ceiling and has discovered that there is also zonolite in 
the walls. Further investigation is necessary to determine the extent of the insulation and 
if the walls must be opened to remove it.  
 
Canada Post has determined locations for eight mailbox locations in the Village. Location 
maps can be viewed at the Village office. Canada Post has also asked if we could rename 
Roy Street East to ensure that there would be no confusion with Roy Street on the west 
side of the village. Roy Street East currently has only vacant lots and no houses, so it will 
be the obvious one to change. Did you know there was a Roy Street East? 
 
Council has finalized the bylaw that sets the new water rates for this year. This bylaw has 
received first reading and it is the intention of council to pass it at the next council 
meeting. The bylaw is available at the village office. 
 
 


